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BAPTIST AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST

“WE ARE AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST.” Il COR. 5:20

Dear Pastor & Friends: April, 2020

No doubt Spain has been in the news quite a bit during the past few weeks. Sorry
to say that the news is still not good. Over 170,000 people have the coronavirus
and 17,500 people have died. There are still an average of around 600 people
who die each day here. We know that basically things are just as bad in the USA
right now.

As of today, we have been confined to our home by law for an entire month. We
have two more weeks to go and possibly more depending on whether the
numbers go up or down. We are not supposed to leave our home for anything until
we have permission from the government. Thankfully we have someone to help us
buy our groceries, medicine, etc. We made him a document showing that he works
for us and he has been stopped already two times by the police and had to prove
where he was going and what he was doing. Only one person at a time can go in a
car and only one from a family can go to the grocery store etc.

So needless to say we are not doing much ministry right now. All the churches in
all the country are closed until further notice including the catholic churches. Our
church 1s using the social media to transmit our regular services. Many people are
watching who don't even come to church. This past Sunday we had viewers from
Brazil, USA, and Romania as well as our own people. Our Easter cantata is on
hold. We are using our group in WhatsApp to be able to communicate with the
church folks We are thankful none of our members have been infected so far.

The government has forced the hospitals to cancel all doctor appointments that
are not urgent. So Carolyn is still waiting for her arm surgery. Lila, that we
mentioned last month is still waiting for flights to resume to the USA to donate her
kidney to her sister. So we are just trusting the Lord knowing He is in control and
feel somehow He can get glory through all that is happening. We are so thankful for
His protection over us thus far. Thanks to all who have inquired about our well
being. The best tool we have right now is prayer! We are counting on you.

LAVON & CAROLYN WATERS

“Holding forth the word of life... ’Phil.2:16
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